From:

Sent:

Wednesday 22 November 2017 12:42

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

licence at Memorial Hall Farnham

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

Categories:

Red Category



22nd November 2017

Re Application for new premises licence at the Memorial Hall West Street Farnham

Dear Sirs,

I have just read with horror your Notice of Application for a new premises licence At the Memorial Hall In West Street Farnham.

The majority of the application relates to late night uses of the hall including live and recorded music until 1am and the sale of alcohol until 12.30am.

This application appears to take no account of the residents of Babbs Mead in particular my own home which is less than 20 metres from the hall, the events may finish at 1am which is enough to seriously disrupt or sleep and the quiet enjoyment of my home and those adjacent to me.

Even if the events that are held there were restricted to late nights on Friday and Saturdays these would cause considerable disturbance, but to permit them to be held that late during the week would be totally intolerable. How would the council licensing committee like to be kept awake until 1.30am and them have to get up at 6am to go to work?

While the events may finish at the times stated no allowance has been made for the drinking up time for alcohol served prior the finish of the events and the noise made by departing persons and their motor vehicles which are certain to disturb my and other residents sleep until at least 1.30am and maybe even later. There are no police officers currently based in Farnham and none likely to be in the foreseeable future, therefore public order must be given serious consideration in this application.

The residents of Babbs Mead already have a problem with unauthorised persons using the parking spaces in front of their houses which are owned by the residents association, this is very likely to increase if the Hall is given late licences

It is entirely wrong that the applicant for the licence is also the licencing authority and the council cannot be said to look at this in an entirely unbiased manner particularly as they now view the Hall as a money raiser and not a public amenity.

Yours faithfully,

From:

Sent:

Monday 27 November 2017 20:50

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Objection to Farnham Memorial Hall Premises License Application

Categories:

Red Category

Dear Sir / Madam



I am a resident of Babbs Mead in Farnham, neighbour of the Memorial Hall being developed at present.

I was extremely disappointed to see the small poster regarding the recent Premises application for the Hall.

I am writing to object for a number of reasons as below -

- Live music until 1amFridays and Saturdays and until 12.30 Sunday nights
- Recorded music as above
- Late night refreshment until midnight Mon-Fri & 1am Friday and Saturday
- Alcohol both ON & OFF premises until 12.30 Fri & Sat
- Opening hours until 1am Fri & Sat

The above mentioned points are of great concern to myself and my neighbours. We have enjoyed a relatively quiet home for a number of years (personally 11 years) & despite the lengthy development process of the Hall we are looking forward to it being reopened.

If approved we would anticipate noise, disturbance & drunk revellers around the area late at night. A general nuisance to our otherwise peaceful neighbourhood.

Rubbish, vomit & broken glass around the car park and local vicinity. This is a threat to our property, children, pets and visitors.

The hall would be available to the public to hire. This could include live or recorded music & alcohol etc on a regular basis with no consideration or protection for the local residents.

We'd experience increased traffic through the night including taxis etc picking up until the early hours.

Please register my objection against this unreasonable application.

Kind regards

From:

Sent:

Tuesday 28 November 2017 10:33

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Memorial Hall Licence Application

Categories:

Red Category



Sent from my iPad Dear Sir/Madam,

I wish to object strongly to the above application, in regard to the revised times of alcohol licensing hours.

Babbs Mead is a small quiet happy neighbourhood. Whilst not objecting to people celebrating I feel that the impact

of loud music, longer drinking hours, obviously 'drinking up' time, picking up time, car doors slamming etc, especially the Drinking Outside ?. Possible damage to property and cars. In fact all the negative aspects of drunken behaviour would affect this small community.

Yours faithfully,

From:

Sent:

Tuesday 28 November 2017 16:54

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Objection to Memorial Hall License application



Categories:

Red Category

27TH Nov 2017

To whom it may concern,

Licensing section, Waverley Borough Council,

I am writing in reference to the recent licensing application for the memorial Hall, West Street, Farnham, Surrey.

As a local resident (directly adjacent to the Hall) I would like to make my strong objections to the license application known.

I have many concerns with such a late opening times, live and recorded music till late and of course Alcohol consumption on & off the premises.

I worry with regards to The prevention of crime and disorder especially where Alcohol and such a late opening time is a cause for concern.

Our row on Babbs Mead is very close, and with our cars all parked adjacent to the hall also I do worry this could lead to more unsociable behaviour, crime and nuisance.

Local businesses are also at risk of alcohol related crime in the surrounding area, with the large offices across the road from us also at risk.

The late nights will cause nuisance even purely with noise levels. Drinking up time...kicking out and people then 'hanging around' which you cannot really prevent. Live music acts, entertainment, visitors all have to pack up and go, all making noise into the small hours as they go. All is a cause for concern for our very quiet little row up until now.

Protection of children from harm – this concern also hits on the alcohol again, previously from the hall we used to get the surrounding areas with the occasional broken bottle but I do worry with Alcohol on & off premises allowed this will increase. Some of the houses have small children who play just outside our row and surrounding areas, cause for concern with broken bottles/glasses. Also there are many pet owners along the row with cats and dogs, and many many people walk their dogs regularly every day past the memorial hall towards the field, this could cause harm to dogs.

I understand this is a hall for the 'community' but with such a broad license applied for and till such a time, this seems to be moving into the territory of The Maltings, who currently show live acts, live and recorded music, entertainment and has a bar and hosts many popular events and has done for many years. I think this would also be a shame if this license would also impact the Maltings as a destination and venue.

Although im aware, obviously things move on and in no way did we object to the Memorial Hall extension at any planning stage (although none of us quite invisaged how HUGE this has actually become!) I am not opposed to change in the slightest, but I do strongly object to such a late license applied for and believe a more reasonable hour should be negotiated and would be respectful to the halls closest neighbours and surrounding neighbours.

Please could I have a confirmation of receipt of this email and so my feelings on the matter have been logged and recorded.

Kind regards,

From:

Sent:

Tuesday 28 November 2017 20:22

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Memorial Hall Licensing

Categories:

Red Category

Dear Licensing Sept.

re: Farnham Memorial Hall, West Street, Farnham GU9 7EE

We would like to voice a very strong objection to the proposed late night drinking/licensing times.

We are the:

0.30 when a function takes place in the Memorial Hall. Surely you must take into account the needs of the local residents, and respect them. We already have floodlights and noise from football late into the evenings, please do not add to our late-night noise level.

Besides the noise, there is the problem with people drinking outside the premises and causing public disorder. Bottles will be left on the street – some probably broken and therefore creating trouble for animals, car tyres and local people. This is therefore a public safety issue, which we hope you will seriously look into.

We would be most grateful if there could be a curb on drinking at 11pm.

Please acknowledge receipt of this email

Yours faithfully,

From:

Sent:

Wednesday 29 November 2017 10:33

To:

Licensing Policy Memorial Hall

Subject: Attachments:

IMG_2269.JPG; ATT00001.txt

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

Categories:

Red Category

Attention of Paul Hughes

Further to my telephone conversation with Christina this morning, below is the application for the above which clearly states any comments to be in by 4 November but I understand this should say the 1st. Can you confirm that this is an error and comments will be accepted up to and including the 4th.

LICENSING ACT 2003

FARNHAM, SURREY, GU9 7EE

MOTH JEREBY GIVEN that an application has been made to the Licensing Authority of WAVERLEY BOROUGH COUNCIL for A PREMISES LICENCE under the Licensing Act 2003. Details of the application are as follows:

PLAYS 09.00 - 23.00, FILMS 09.00 - 23.30, LIVE MUSIC 09.00 - 01.00, RECORDED MUSIC 09.00 - 01.00, PERFORMANCE OF DANCE 09.00 - 01.00, LATE NIGHT REFRESMENT 23.00 - 01.00 AND THE SUPPLY AND CONSUMPTION OF ALCOHOL 12.00 - 00.30

Please note that it is an offence knowing work as a least to make a false statement in connection with an application and consummary conviction for the offence, a personnel in the standard season connection of exceeding level five on the standard season connection £5,000).

From:

Sent:

Monday 04 December 2017 20:32

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Licensing Application - Memorial Hall, Farnham



Further to your Notice regarding the above I would like to express my concerns, which I understand you will take in to account until midnight today as displayed on the public notice.

The area around the Memorial is a very residential area with lots of families with small children and I am very concerned about the times requested for music at weekends until 1am and alcohol sales up until 12.30 on and off the premises. The impact on this to local residents will be devastating particularly those with children trying to sleep. (I live 1/2 a Mile from the Mulberry Pub by Farnham station and even from this distance the music early into the morning has an impact on my sleep). The Memorial Hall is on people's doorsteps!

I know families in the area near the hall and we are all concerned about public nuisance which would seen to be inevitable, traffic, car doors slamming, shouting etc. in the early hours and possibly crime and disorder which often follow when people are permitted such late night drinking. The road exit from the Memorial Hall is shared by the residents of Babbs Mead and is only a few meters from these houses so there will be no escaping the traffic notice at 1a.m. in the morning or later.

I understand why the Hall would request a music and drinking licence but Would strongly request that you reconsider the times over the weekend periods, taking into account the feelings of locals, and maybe leer it the music and drinking license no later than 11pm.

I trust you will consider all objections and hope you will see in favour of the locals.

Sent from my iPad

From:

licensing@waverley.gov.uk

Sent:

Wednesday 29 November 2017 14:07

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

WK/201707682: Representation received

Categories:

Red Category

Address: Farnham Memorial Hall, Memorial Hall, West Street, Farnham, Surrey, GU9 7EE

Please check above worksheet for representation received online

Whilst welcoming the development of the Memorial Hall, I am concerned that terms of the current application, in particular the times until which music can be played and alcohol served, are excessively long/late and would, if approved, have a seriously negative impact on Public Safety as well as causing Public Nuisance. Approval of a licence(s) for music and alcohol sales past midnight is inappropriate for a residential area with young families - their right to "quiet enjoyment" will be prejudiced by an inevitable rise in traffic, noise and drunkeness. In addition, one can reasonably anticipate an increased level of litter, broken bottles and damage to residents' property as well as potential substance abuse if the Hall is a venue that attracts younger members of the population. I would urge that licences for all activities at the Hall be restricted until 23.00 on Sundays to Thursdays and until midnight on Fridays and Saturdays.

From:

Sent:

Thursday 30 November 2017 09:54

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Babs Mead

Follow Up Flag:

Follow up

Flag Status:

Flagged

(Z)

Hi

I just wanted to contact you regarding perhaps a 'Chinese whisper'. People around the Babs Mead and Crondall Lane are all furious and so as I live in Crondall Lane, I wanted to contact you to see what you are expecting this 'Memorial Hall' to be used for.

On-line, it's all about the elderly and I assume parties (birthdays) and everything it use to be used for, but your notice says live music/music until 1am. Is this a night club and could this potential be every day or every weekend or every month? 1am seems quite excessive in a residential area. Please can you clarify.

Kind regards

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com

ice of Application for a new semises license relating to the Farnham Manaril Hall. 277 Nev 2017 Licensing Section-Wavesly Borough Council Dear Sir/Madam I wish to negister my deep felt personnal concerns regarding the proposed eccessive viceose in use of Foundam's unique Memorial Hall in West Street As true Formanians, I and my family's home has been the Memorial Hall for over 65 years. We have had to endure many neighbourhood changes over these years, especially roise related levels I object in the strongest terms possible to the proposed applications for the irrordinately increased use of him our Memorial Hall for events in the late evenings and early hours of the mornings, especially as licensed pranises. We have had to officially complain on numerous occasions in the past, about anti- social and naisy behaviour generated late at night from these premises. Many times we have been subject to these soccesses well after the afficial closing times - usually 160 pm. The most disruptive codes occur in the summer evenings when doors and windows are open, unt huge numbers of revellers, inside and outside accompanyied by very land continuous music. These was never any sign of official control or regulation from this Council new venue. This local disruption, with excess vehicle roise, sometimes continued for up to 2 hours after the event had officially closed? Our neighbourhood has had to endure an anormous increase in traffic generated pollution and raise over the years, along with regular anti-social behaviour from people returning late at right from the numerous licerard promises sulneady in Foundam.

So I neiterate my very personnal anxeil dijecting to these revenue led, disprope			ا ماده و مورد در این
nereased liversed premises applications.	a ar un dadad arr er en a 1960 Lucia e dadad arr er en a 1960 arren e 1960	grandest i i meddensed gift som e graf pre eftigeret des 1775 frem e de en skalende gift som et de skalende gift som en de skalende frem e de skalende frem e de skalende frem e de skal	دور
Please allow we local residents to have relative peace in our homes, hiring in to	this	Loudy man	A
Volume very surface and the same of the sa	e de la company	get vange, saggesterment die der treis is "kati vor auch sie gegeneren der verschiede der Treise der der der der der der der der der de	ماهنده کام می در می در
	Kanasan sen	anggagan na sakan anggan karan na mangan 1 matawan sahih 1 matawa na 1 matawa m ma	nette den enga desprise en endadade i entre en
	t om staats to comb	er gegen gegen gegen en gegen gegen gegen de	الله المواقع ا المواقع المواقع المواق
	e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	ne statemann seur en service de la composition della composition d	g in garta a stad yn addin da fynddioleth fair a fa
	Repays some Silven		i emilik de metatoren eta maria en erroren eta en e La en erroren eta en
			enter (etti tipi tipi titi tipi tipi tipi tipi
			gage. He dig gagasta tidak biran disk ha
	র হারকার স্থান নাম্মন ব্যক্তির বিশ্ববিদ্যালয় বিশ	المحمد	ennen er eine er til ett statt tette er state Standarde er
	enter e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e	الله (۱۹۵۰ ما ۱۹۵۰ ما ۱۹۵۰ ما ۱۹۵۱ ما ۱۹۵۱ ما ۱۹۵۰ م	g _{ga} g en i e ga gengano och neda 15 dag n godinisas det säldnigen stada 18 a eta a
and the second s			د در

From:

Sent:

Thursday 30 November 2017 14:59

To:

Licensing Policy

Cc:

Subject:

Objection to Premises License at Memorial Hall, Farnham

Follow Up Flag:

Flag Status:

Follow up Completed

Objection to New Premises Licence for Memorial Hall, West Street, Farnham GU9 7EE

Dear Sirs

Firstly, the notice was not prominently displayed; the majority of people would not be able to see it when passing along West Street.

Secondly, the printed notice asks for objections by the 4th December but the council website says objections must be received by the 1st December. I was assured on the telephone that objections would be considered if they were received by the 4th. I would like to make the point that people using the web site will only see the 1st and will believe they are too late to protest. Why wasn't the web site updated?

Objections:

The council's own web site, see link below, makes no mention of the planned new use of the Memorial Hall. I would argue that the council is planning significant change of use.

http://www.waverley.gov.uk/info/485/planning/1823/gostrey memorial hall

Protection of children from harm: The council is relocating Waverley Training Services to the Memorial Hall. The group works with disaffected young people aged 14-16 who are at risk of permanent exclusion from school. This vulnerable group should not be co-located on premises serving and promoting alcohol.

The prevention of crime and disorder: There is no longer a police station in Farnham; the response time to an incident is inevitably going to be some time.

If the late night licenses are permitted there is every chance that the area will experience anti social behaviour, it is a consequence of prolonged consumption of alcohol. For precedence consider the impact 'The Plough', West Street had when it had a late license.

The late night revellers scratched cars, vomited and urinated in the street and discarded used needles were found.

Public safety: The local streets in the evening are already congested with visitors to the pubs and restaurants in Farnham. The area cannot accommodate extra cars in the area. The car parking in the Memorial Hall has been greatly reduced by the new build.

Public nuisance: There will be disrupted nights with noise from events not only the music but of people leaving in the early hour of the morning and of car doors slamming and cars driving away. This will impact on the wellbeing of all local residents.

There has been no consultation with the local neighbourhood regarding the application for this license. It is OUR Memorial Hall, not the Council's. The Memorial Ground and the adjoining land currently used by Farnham Football Club were given to the local people, again, not the Council.

Please acknowledge receipt of this email.

Yours sincerely

From:

Sent:

Thursday 30 November 2017 15:20

To:

Licensina Policy

Subject:

New Premises License for Farnham Memorial Hall

Categories:

Red Category



Dear Waverley Borough Council Members,

My wife and I wish to make a representation objecting to some of the proposed provisions of the a/m application.

We have no objection to plays and films from 0900 to 2300 and 2330 respectively.

We object to any live music and dance continuing after midnight - as proposed until 0100.

We also object to the alcohol license allowing consumption until 0030.

We used to experience quite enough noise when dances and parties were held in the old original premises but this nuisance usually ended at midnight which - if occasional - is tolerable.

In our opinion nobody needs to party in public facilities close to others' dwellings after midnight. The predictable result will be a lot of car doors slamming and car engines revving as they accelerate away from the mini-roundabout at the junction of Babs Mead and West Street.

I fear that the main issue may turn out to be the frequency of any such possible nuisance. Dances and loud parties were previously infrequent and therefore, as I have said, tolerable. Whilst we certainly welcome any proposed increase in use of the newly extended facilities, we are concerned that late night noise and nuisance may become a regular problem. Even every weekend would be unacceptable to residents in the immediate vicinity.

Thanks for your consideration. Please acknowledge my points above.

In UK

Tels:UK Landline: +44 UK Mobiles: +44

Skype:

From:

Sent:

Friday 01 December 2017 11:08

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Farnham Memorial hall license application

Categories:

Red Category

Dear Licensing authority,

i am writing to you to register my concerns and object to the recently made Farnham Memorial hall Premises License Application which was submitted recently.

As a longer term resident who has lived in the area for some time i am familiar with the noise and disturbance that was generated by the former incarnation of the Memorial hall.

I am protecting based on the following grounds.

The prevention of Crime and Disorder. - the licensing request as it stands permits live music, my property is direct across the football pitch as such the noise travels directly to my property. The provision of alcohol was not included in the former location as such this dramatically increased the potential for crime in the locality, plus as there is no longer a permanent police presence in Farnham it is unlikely that the police could reach the area to halt any criminal acts or disorder before damage was caused.

Will the council be employing security staff at the venue on those nights when activities are taking place

Public Safety

Mostly as per above- the memorial hall sits near the main road in Farnham as such the potential for drunk interacting with the traffic is greatly increased posing a risk to both the people attending the venue and the road traffic users.

Public Nuisance- The former venue generated a lot of noise due to the lack of acoustic screening near bydue to the football pitch the sound travels a far greater distance- this is significant issue in the summer when windows are likely to be open.

Will the council be employing security staff at the venue on those nights when activities are taking place Also will litter collection levels be increased parties and gathering with alcohol generally attract a small number of smokers who congregate outside buildings as a result of their habits cigarette butts and other detritus are generally left behind- what provision will be made to prevent this site becoming a litter hot spot.

Many thanks

Late but acceptable by applicant

Kate Halsall

From:

Sent:

Sunday 03 December 2017 15:32

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Application of notice for a new Premises Licence relating to Farnham Memorial Hall

To Whom It May Concern

My name is and I live at my property is on the corner of West Street and Crondall lane in Farnham. It is opposite the Farnham Memorial Hall.

I wish to object strongly to the application of a premises licence. I cannot believe that anyone would allow a hall in a quiet residential area to have a licence to serve alcohol and have live music until very late throughout the week including Sundays!

When I heard that the hall was being re-furbished for a community center I had no idea it was going to be turned into a venue for hire for parties and the like. The noise will be heard from there all around this area. People will be standing around to smoke outside causing noise and well as cars coming and going and the sound from the music will be deafening. It is bad enough hearing people from the pub garden at the Jolly Sailor.

There will be more crime in the area. People will be getting drunk and behaving in a disorderly manner due to this. I am very concerned about the safety of the public, myself also and worried about my property. I live on my own. We do not have a police station in the town!

The venue should not be given a licence as young people, under the legal age for drinking will be using the hall.

So, I am objecting to the proposal on the following grounds:

- 1) Protection of children from harm
- 2) Prevention of crime and disorder
- 3) Public safety
- 4) Public nuisance

Please think seriously about this. We should be keeping Farnham as a safe town and somewhere people would want to move to.

I would like someone from your department to advise me that my objection has been noted.

Yours sincerely

hate but accepted by applicant

Kate Halsall

From:

Sent:

Sunday 03 December 2017 23:21

To:

Licensing Policy

Cc:

Subject:

Memorial Hall Licensing application.



Dear Sir/Madam,

With regard to to the application to the Licensing authority of Waverley Borough Council by (ironically) Waverley Borough Council, for a PREMISES LICENCE

for the Memorial Hall, West Street, Farnham, Surrey, GU97EE, I strongly object to the finishing times of: LIVE MUSIC 09.00 - 01.00; RECORDED MUSIC 09.00 - 01.00.

PERFORMANCE OF DANCE 09.00 - 01.00; Late night refreshment 23.00 - 01.00; THE SUPPLY AND CONSUMPTION OF ALCOHOL 12.00 - 00.30.

The start times are acceptable but the finishing times are too late.

Other venues such as the Garden Gallery behind the Museum, also in West Street, finishes music at 12 midnight which is acceptable. By the time the venue is tidy and the last people have left, at least a further half hour is required.

Serving alcohol until half past midnight will encourage late night drinkers to hang around, discard bottles and beakers in the surrounding streets. Totally unacceptable.

If the 00.30 and 01.00 finishing times at the Memorial Hall were to be allowed, the residents nearby, would have disturbance until 01.30 or even later if stragglers remained in the area.

This is unreasonable and the more acceptable finishing time of 12 midnight for all activities should be granted.

best wishes,

From:

Sent:

Monday 04 December 2017 14:35

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Premises licence at the Memorial Hall Farnham



Dear sir/madam,

I live at Farnham and, having seen the details of this licence for late night music, alcohol and dancing I wish to make strong objections on several grounds.

My house is on the

side of

/. As such I can remember events at The Memorial Hall organised previously. These were not a problem and were usually a band playing live music at a wedding, party, etc. The music

used to stop sometime just after 11pm. I do not recall anything after 11.30 pm.

However the new application states music, late night refreshment, performance or dancing until 0100. On the new notices which have just been displayed no days of the week are stipulated and so we assume that this also applies on a Sunday.

Overall, the timings are at least well over an hour longer than previously and will cause serious nuisance to nearby residents.

The new notices do not mention consuming alcohol off the premises which the original ones did. This needs to be fully clarified as to let people purchase alcohol on the premises and then walk off the premises with it is asking for trouble in the form of drunkenness, litter and if glass bottles were used, damage and injury.

This makes me ask the important question; Has the opinion of the local police been sought on this application. Here I speak as a retired police officer and Crime Prevention Officer.

So far we have a recipe for crime and disorder, and public nuisance and noise nuisance all suffered by the same local residents.

I cannot see why it is necessary for this form of so called entertainment to go on until the early hours of the morning and I strongly disagree with your obvious lack of care towards the residents nearby. These poor people have endured over a year of building disruption, noise and mess. I really do think that you need to show some customer care.

Another area of concern is the way that you have paid very little concern in informing them of what is proposed and giving them ample time to research and object.

I did speak to your department about this and it seems that as a result three new notices were placed on the builders hoarding but this time gave different information about your application i.e. No mention of Sunday's and no mention of alcohol off the premises and with the deadline for objections only hours away.

What makes this a real concern is that WBC is the recipient financially here and it could easily be construed that, as such it is in your interest to try to keep this out of the public domain so that get your licence approved behind the backs of residents.

This whole episode is a mess and the only way to rectify it is to start again, with new properly worded posters, correctly displayed and distributed. I am sure the residents would be prepared to assist with this.

After all there is no rush. The Gostrey Centre were promised access to The Memorial Hall by Christmas but now that has been extended by at least 2 months.

Sent from my iPad

Late but accepted by applicant

Kate Halsall

From:

Sent:

Tuesday 05 December 2017 00:18

To:

Licensing Policy

Subject:

Memorial Hall Farnham - Alcohol License - Objection.



Dear sirs.

As owner of one of the

I object to the application for a

alcohol license to cover Memorial Hall under any of its proposed Guises.

One of the reasons for my objection would be the consequential threat to the young children living in Babs Mead and the surrounding Area.

In my opinion the whole Memorial hall is a many sided experiment with an uncertain outcome. The offices of our local Council are human, not miracle workers. Surely Council focus should be reducing the threat to society not adding to it!!!

The addition of alcohol will add inevitably lead an unacceptable threat and failure to the more laudable aims of the Memorial hall project.

Moreover the somewhat hopeful drive for a positive finantial return will lead to an inevitable corruption of the Licensing agreement. Please don't insult us with talk of control from the distant Burys. Or some other external contract arrangement, yet to be disclosed. Or relying on a diminishing Police presence, etc., of whatever shape or form.

This is surely an example of where we do not have to, for example, put so called adults under pressure of say for example, 'relieving themselves' in front of anybody let alone children of the area.

If ever there was a moment, for wise Counsel to prevail and demonstrate amongst other aspects, its 'Duty of Care'; By the straight forward expedient of not granting this licence.

Further more your refusal, will help prevent the license of providing additional cover to those individuals plying drugs, around the Town for example with, all the additional threat that this will poses to our children.

In anticipation,